TOWN OF BATAVIA ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS PUBLIC HEARING August 29, 2011

Present: Chairman Gary Diegelman, Members, Andrew Young, Pete Call, John Della Penna, Mike Pullinzi and Brittany Witkop

Others Present: ZEO Bruce Gerould and Secretary Sandy Baubie

RE: MONROE TRACTOR-7941 OAK ORCHARD- AREA VARIANCE

The public hearing was called to order at 6:54 PM by Chairman Gary Diegelman. The notice, as published in the Batavia Daily News was read by the Chairman. The purpose of the public hearing is to obtain approval for an area variance for the number of building signs.

Gary Diegelman explained that Monroe Tractor would like to add a 33"H x 50'L banner onto their building. This extra signage is being requested by the franchise. The banner would be placed on the side of the building where there isn't any signage at this time.

When no further comments or opinions were expressed, the Chairman closed the public hearing at 6:58pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Day Diejelor

Gary Diegelman

Chairman

Sandra Baubie

Secretary